
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9th March 2021              Week 7 Term 1 

Acting Principal’s Report           Calendar 
 
Changes to our Guidelines 
 

It is great news that parents and carers are now allowed to 
come back into our school grounds. There are still guidelines 
that need to be followed in order for this to happen and to keep 
everyone safe. 
Parents and carers may drop students off in the morning after 
checking in using the QR Code at the front gate and signing 
our School Sign-In sheet. I am asking that you stay no longer 
than 10mins so that we do not have a large number of people 
onsite at the one time. 
 

Afternoon dismissal will stay the same with teachers bringing 
students to the front or back gate. I will be looking at opening 
the side gate near Lincluden Pl as this has been requested as 
an additional afternoon pick up point. 
 

Our assemblies will be commencing shortly and we will be able to have community members attend. We will 
let you know when this is happening and if your child is receiving an award.  
 

Up to Date Contact Details 

A number of families have moved or had phone numbers change over the holiday period. If this applies to 
your family, please update any new or changed information (e.g. phone numbers, emergency contact names 
and addresses) at the office.  
 
Before and After School Care 
Thank you to all our community members who answered the questions about Before and After School Care 
when contacted over the last couple of weeks. The information has been sent on to the Department of 
Education and we will hopefully know if this service will be available next term. It may even be up and running 
by Term 3! 
 
School Uniform  
 

It has been wonderful to witness the high standards of school uniform at our school. Many thanks to our 
parents/carers for their support in ensuring our students come to school each day in the correct school uniform 
- it not only looks wonderful but promotes pride in appearance and in being part of our school. If parents need 
financial assistance with purchasing a school uniform for their child/children, please contact the school office.  
 

Just a reminder that all students must have a JWPS school hat – these are available to purchase at the office.  
 

On a final note...  

“An investment in knowledge pays the best dividends.” – Benjamin Franklin 
 

Thank you for your support of our school.  
Mellissa Page  
Acting Principal 
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2021 
Tues 16th Mar  

o Andy Griffith talk Stage 2 
 

Wed 17th Mar  
o Harmony Day – students to wear 

orange clothes 
o Preschool interview day 

 

Fri 19th Mar  
o K-2 Sydney Zoo excursion 

 

Mon 23rd Mar  
o Eye screening checks for kinder 

students 
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Student of the Week   Class of the Week 
 

Wk 6 – Ryan S     Wk 6 – Bottlebrush 

Wk 7 – Shareen A    Wk 7 – Wattle 

 
 

Star Spellers 
The following students have achieved 100% in their spelling test in Weeks 5 and 6. 
 

• Eucalyptus- Chloe, Meralyn, Aariana, Maliha, Tyler, Mk, Breeanna, Maryam, 
Aliza, Anna and Harmony 

• Banksia – Eli, Deejay and Tallon  

• Wattle – Cooper  

• Bottlebrush – Liva, Isabel, Leo, Ishaan, Malaika and Amelia 

• Grevillea - Seth  
 
 

 
Congratulations to the following 61 students who have attended school every day this term so have 100% 
attendance:  
Muntasir, Sienna, Blaiden, Cooper, Liliana, Trisha, Milita, Koree, Ben, Tyson, Sanayah, Nicholas, 
Johnathon, Nevaeh, Angelina, Ribi, Anish, Talanoa, Erin, Menaal, Hilton, Emilia, Nate, Cooper, Ryan, 
Connar, Akira, Malakai U., Tilly, Isabel, Matias, Leo, Kayleigh, Johnson, Emma, Kaytan, Malaika, Nadia, 
Noah, Summer-Rose, Wikitoria, Palalaua, Harley, Indyanna, Corey, Georgia, Aliza, Brett, Harmony, 
Tallon, Jonathan, Monson, Aariana, Maliha, Meralyn, Greg, Dakota, Henry and Teaukura. 
 
We have 88 students who are achieving our school target of 94% attendance and a total of 121 students 
achieving the Attendance Pilot target of 90% 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you for supporting attendance at John Warby PS. 
Mrs Liddle 

 
 

 
 
We are a ‘Nut Aware’ School 
 

We currently have students enrolled at our school who are allergic to peanuts and nut products (peanut 
butter, nutella, hazelnuts etc). Please help us to keep all our students safe by ensuring your child does 
not bring food containing any nuts to school. Your support with this helps to minimise the risk of a 
student having a potentially life-threatening reaction. Please speak with your child’s classroom teacher 
if you have any questions. 

 
 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trophystore.co.uk%2Fspelling-star-pin-badge-25mm&psig=AOvVaw1P9FpDs8Z3NPjA_6L1iZuM&ust=1614045169966000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCIDdk4Wx_O4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAI


SPORTS REPORT 
 
School Sport 
School Sport started a few weeks ago with students participating this term in a variety of games. 
Throughout Term 1 the primary students will rotate in Volleyball, Kick Ball, Soccer, Netball and Koffball. 
Each week they will have the chance to win House Points for great sportsmanship.  
During the first week of sport, all the primary students and teachers broke up into their Sports Houses to 
choose their 2021 Sports Leaders. This year we have some terrific leaders representing each house.  

 
Students will receive their badges at morning assembly in a few weeks’ time. This year they will be in 
charge of setting up Friday School Sport and taking out play equipment at break times, as well as many 
other sporting roles within the school. 
 
Swimming Carnival 
 On Tuesday 23rd February, students from years 3-6 (and some 8yr olds from year 2) attended our annual 
school swimming carnival. Although the weather was a little cool, everyone had a fantastic time and it 
was wonderful to see so many students participating in events and winning house points for their team. 
The cheering on the day was outstanding too!! Every student was a part of the novelty events where they 
had the chance to let loose in some fun activities whilst getting wet. We had noodle races, inflatable 
rings, leaking cup races, throwing for accuracy events and many more. 
Results from the carnival: 

 
All the students were extremely well behaved and should be proud of their efforts. A massive thank you 
to all the staff for their help and professionalism on the day, especially to Mrs Saywell-Smith and Miss 
Dunn who spent the day in the water assisting children if they needed help getting to the end of the pool.  
 
A huge congratulations goes to Jesse who qualified for the Zone Swimming Carnival. He competed well 
on the day securing 7th in his 50m Freestyle, 4th in his 50m breaststroke and only JUST coming 4th in his 
50m Backstroke by one 100th of a second. Well done Jesse! 
 
Next year, it would be terrific to see many more students entering into the swimming races at our carnival. 
I hope that everyone gets involved in the ‘Swim Scheme’ that will happen later in the year, so not only 
do we have more competition at our swimming carnivals, but also so we have children who are safe and 
confident around water. 
 
Lastly, just a reminder that all parents/carers can apply for an Active Kids Voucher through the Service 
NSW website. You can receive a $100 voucher per child to go towards an extra-curricular activity – such 
as swimming lessons. There is a flyer with information at the end of the newsletter.  
 
 
Mrs Makai 
Sports Co-ordinator 
 
 
 
 
 
  

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 

Bligh = 384 Hunter = 382 Phillip = 284 Macquarie = 232 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



 
Harmony Day 
 
Next Wednesday 17th March we will be celebrating Harmony Day at John Warby PS. Harmony Day is 
held annually around Australia and is a time to embrace and celebrate our country’s cultural diversity.  
 
Students will be participating in some exciting class activities and visiting different rooms in our school. 
Students are asked to wear orange clothes to school (no other colours please) to celebrate this specila 
day.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
Congratulations to the students who have been selected to be 
part of a new Mathematics program being presented by Mrs 
Murray.  
 
The teaching staff have selected a small group of Year 3 and 
Year 5 students who have demonstrated the potential to extend 
their mathematical skills, knowledge and understandings.  
 
They will attend additional Mathematics lessons each week for 
the remainder of the term to assist with NAPLAN preparation, 
increasing the complexity of their problem-solving skills and 
developing efficient mental strategies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If your child mentions they are one of Mrs Murray’s 
Mathematicians, please praise them for their efforts. We are all 
very proud of them and look forward to seeing how they 
progress. 
 
If you have any questions please call Mrs Murray on 02 46 25 
8140 
Thank you for your ongoing support of our students and their 
learning. 
 
 



Wattle News 
 
Welcome to the wonderful learning happening in Wattle! Our kindergarten students are practising 
writing their name and sequencing stories, the boys in year 2 are learning the difference between long 
and short vowels using Vowel Owls. They are learning place value during Maths. There’s always 
something amazing happening in our class! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
  



 

Attendance Matters at John Warby PS 
 
It is great to see students returning to school, arriving on time ready for the new school year.  
Thank you for the efforts that you have put into making this happen. You are supporting your child to get 
the best possible outcomes from their time at school. 
 
At John Warby Public School, we value good attendance from all students. Regular attendance is 
important. 
 
A Western Australian Study (Stephen R. Zubrick) assessed the attendance patterns of over 415 000 
primary and secondary students across a five-year period.  
 
The study strongly suggested that every day of attendance in school contributes towards a child’s 
learning. 
 
The research found that “A 10-day period of unauthorised absence in a year is sufficient to drop a child 
about a band in the NAPLAN testing.” 
 
Your child’s education is important.  Please contact the school if your child is absent from school or if 
there are concerns you have about them at school.   
 
A positive partnership between home and school is of great value to the school but most importantly to 
the success and quality of your child’s education 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  



 
 

 
 



 
 
  



 



 
 
 


